On October 19, 2015, a contractor arrived to begin a complete sand down of the JSHS gym floor. This
work was deemed necessary, and it was a huge undertaking to complete with only a few weeks before
the winter sports season! Due to the fact that winter sports practices needed to begin, we focused on
the aspects necessary to have a safe surface with proper regulation lines. You will notice that there is
very little paint on the gym floor; this is a direct result of our attempt to limit the amount of time our
athletes had to be “off” the floor. We wanted our athletes back in the space as soon as possible. Prior
to the beginning of this resurfacing project, the Booster Club had been discussing art designs for the gym
floor. The district anticipates that additional painting will be completed during the summer of 2016. We
certainly hope you enjoy the natural wood “look.” Thank you for your continued support of the
Cortland Enlarged City School District. We are always making decisions with the best interest of our
students in mind. Best of luck to our winter sports teams!




